June 19,2023

BULLITT COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT
DISTRCT FACILITIES PLAN PUBLIC HEARING REPORT

A public hearing was held at the Bullitt County Board of Education on June, 19, 2023, at 5:47
pm (local time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a new District Facility Plan
developed by the Bullitt County Local Planning Committee. The Local Planning Committee
(LPC) voted 14-0 in favor of the proposed new plan and the Board voted 5-0 to approve the new
plan.

All board members and eight (8) staff members present with no one from the public in
attendance. Tim Eaton, KSPMA Facilitator, served as the locally-appointed hearing officer.
Tony Roth, Facilities Director, Cate Ward, Architect, Andy Hobbs, LPC Chair and Angie
Troutman, Secretary were present.

COMMENTS

Mr. Eaton called the public hearing to order. The hearing officer outlined the purpose of the
hearing and the hearing procedures in accordance with 702 KAR 1:001. It was explained that
those persons wishing to speak would be given the opportunity and that written statements would
be accepted. All considerations will be made available to the Kentucky Department of Education,
via the hearing officer's report. The hearing officer read the proposed new District Facility Plan
which include under Priority 1¢, (Major renovations/additions in the first two years of the plan).
Major renovations are listed for Bullitt Central High, Bullitt East High, North Bullitt High,
Bullitt Alternative Center, Riverview Opportunity Center and Bullitt Area Tech Center to the
sections of each facility that qualify by being 30 years old or by the 15 year mark for roofs,
HVAC, and life safety systems. Also included under Priority 1f, is elevator repair at Bullitt East
High. Under Priority 2a, (Major renovation/additions after the first two years of the plan)
Construction of a new Area Tech Center and under 2¢, Major renovations and additions at the
following buildings that qualify. Cedar Grove Elementary, Freedom Elementary, Lebanon
Junction Elementary, Maryville Elementary, Mt. Washington Elementary, Nichols Elementary,
Pleasant Grove Elementary, Shepherdsville Elementary, Hebron Middle School, Mt. Washington
Middle School, Eastside Middle School, Zoneton Middle School, Bullitt Alternative Center and
Riverview Opportunity Center. Under Section 4 (Management Support Areas) renovations are
listed for the Central Office, Main Bus Garage, Maintenance Office, Maintenance Garage and
the Bullitt County Community Center. Under Section 5 (Discretionary Need) all schools are
listed for various needs that exist as well as extracurricular or athletic needs. (See DFP for
details) \

The floor was opened to those who wished to make a statement. There were no comments.
RECOMMENDATIONS
It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan developed by the Bullitt County Local

Planning Committee and adopted by the Bullitt County Board of Education be approved as the
District Facility Plan for the Bullitt County School District. A copy of the new plan is attached.
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Respectfully submitted, Reviewed by,

Tim Eaton, KSPMA Facilitator Teresa Hester, KDE Staff

cc: Greg Dunbar, Manager of - Attachments: Public Hearing Agenda
District Facilities Branch Bullitt County School District Facility Plan
Planning File
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